From the EU Presidency




FINAL

SPEAKING POINTS ON BUILDING INNOVATION CAPACITY

The 25 Member States of the EU and the two accession countries would like to express the following comments on paragraph 7 of Elements document

1. Generally, let me begin with the fact that the European Union is committed to provide further technical support to countries and their capacities to develop pharmaceutical policy in the context of HIV/AIDS, tuberculosis and malaria programme.

2. Also, we would like to recall that the WHO has already several programmes to strengthen national regulatory capacity in developing countries as part of its technical cooperation as well as its prequalification programme. 

3. Bullet point 5: We would wish to highlight the importance of strengthening regulatory capacity in developing countries and the improvement of ethical review standards and clinical trials capacity. This is an area where the European and Developing Country Clinical Trials platform has provided some support. Furthermore, The EU has also supported the work of NEBRA, the Network on Ethics for Biomedical Research in Africa. 

4. Bullet point 6: We are in principle ready to explore the possibility of patent pools and improved access to upstream technologies to facilitate innovation of products for priority diseases in developing countries. We are also open to explore other potential new suggestions in the work on this area to further this issue. We recognise this need also from the earlier general statements made by several countries. 

5. Bullet points 1 and 2: The EU recognises the need for further capacity building and development of innovative capacity through investment in human resources and knowledge base and is engaged in various ways in support to academic networks and human resources. However, European Union would also like to raise the need for further cooperation on this matter with development policies and global actors in the field of development. 

6. Bullet point 3: The EU also recognises the need for strengthening education and training in research and development in health related issues, including better management of intellectual property. Several Member States have raised this as an issue and we see a role for the WHO in this in cooperation with other relevant international agencies.

7. As already stated before, the EU would be grateful to the secretariat if it could provide us with some updated information on the programmes of the WHO in these domains and how to strengthen them.

8. Finally, the EU will have more to say tomorrow on the issues of technology transfer and management of intellectual property. 

Thank you. 

